Pohnpei Update
February 06, 2014
Dear Friends,

Thank you so much for your support over the recent months. The Christmas season was a busy one for me here on
Pohnpei. Along with the Christmas season came the responsibility of transferring over from our regular station playlist to
the Christmas playlist. The switch went very well, however | spent the next week or so gradually correcting mistakes in
the programming. | believe that by the end of the Christmas season, the Lord helped me to organize the Christmas
programming so that next year will be a much easier transition.

Along with my normal routine at the station, | had many other opportunities to put some of my technological skill to use
during the holiday season. | was able to provide assistance with audio for several Christmas programs and also had the
chance to video several cantatas and programs.

Christmas was not all about work though. There were many Christmas and New Years parties full of food, laughter,
singing, and fun. One of my favorite parts of these parties, was the chance to sit around and play the guitar or ukulele
and sing. These were also great opportunities for me to get to know some of the church people better. Please pray for
me in this area. One of my goals for my time here on Pohnpei is to be as “iron sharpeneth iron” with the church
members and local pastors.

| was also very thankful for some of the radio station volunteers who took extra shifts so that | could take a day off and
go to a small island called Nahlap. | had a wonderful mini-vacation with friends. We spent time snorkeling,
fellowshipping, taking pictures of the beautiful scenery and just plain relaxing.

| continue to teach a Wednesday night Bible study to a handful of english speaking people. We are working our way
through | Timothy. Please pray that God would give me wisdom as | study and teach His word.

Also pray for a project | am working on with Pastor Clayton Eliam and Wone Baptist Church. For the last several months
he has been bringing some of his young people to the radio station to record some Pohnpeian music. Last week we
finished recording the final song and | will now work on editing these songs and producing them on a CD. Pastor Eliam
would like to make these CD's available to his church people at his Bible conference at the end of March.

On January 25™ Ruth Ann was able to come back to Pohnpei. Praise the Lord that her back is feeling better than it was,
but she still has pain and needs to be very careful what she does physically. Please pray for her complete healing.

Even though Ruth Ann is back, | will still be taking the bulk of the responsibility of running the radio station so that she

can be free to pack up her belongings. Her plan is to stay approximately one year before making a permanent move back
to the States.

Thank you to all of you who are praying for me and my ministry on Pohnpei.

In Christ
Nathan Fry
Phil. 3:14

Here are a few pictures of God’s glorious creation that | was able to enjoy on Nahlap island.



